BUDGET COMMITTEE
5th September, 2001


Meeting commenced:
  9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
12.25 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillor Antrobus, Boyd, V. Burgoyne, Dawson, Devine, Garrido, Hinds, Merry and J. Murphy
Councillors Lancaster and Warner, Lead Members for Environmental and Development Services, attended by invitation

17.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors S. Miller and Smyth who had been invited to attend. 

18.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th July, 2001, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

19.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED: THAT Councillor Dawson be elected as  Deputy Chairman of the Committee for 2001/02.

20.
ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES BUDGET ISSUES
The Director of Environmental Services gave a presentation on the key achievements and budget issues affecting his Directorate.

The Director emphasised the unusual circumstances of his Directorate, which limited the activities in which financial savings could be achieved. Thus a priority was given services such as refuse collection which had to be responsive to community needs. The Director described past investment and savings and gave brief details of proposals for future action.

Members drew attention to anti-social activities such as littering and fly-tipping which generated costs and thus had an impact upon the budget.

Reference was made also to the opinion of the public that funds delegated to the community (e.g. Devolved Budgets) should not be used to pay for enhancements to those services, such as grounds maintenance, which were perceived as core Council responsibilities.

RESOLVED: THAT the Director of Environmental Services be thanked for his presentation.

21.
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES BUDGET ISSUES

The Director of Development Services gave a presentation on the budget issues affecting his Directorate.

The Director described  activities which would have an impact upon the budget and set out priorities for future action. Members referred to a procedure, introduced by the former Management Services Committee, whereby Directorates were required to give advance notice of proposals to discontinue using buildings and to set-out options for their use after discontinuation. This procedure appeared to have fallen into disuse and, as a consequence, buildings became derelict and subject to vandalism. This increased the costs incurred by the Development Services Directorate - which had overall responsibility for buildings - and created a poor impression of the City.

RESOLVED: THAT the Director of Development Services be thanked for his presentation and that the Cabinet be asked to take account of this Committees concerns regarding the failure of Directors to provide adequate notice of discontinued buildings.

22.
REVENUE BUDGET 2001/02: BUDGET MONITORING
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report (a) containing details of the current position relating to the monitoring of the revenue budget, and implementation of the agreed revenue budget savings for 2001/02 and (b) indicating that, whilst some problem issues remained, the overall situation was reasonable.


RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the report be noted and that the Directors submit reports on the issues specified to the next meeting of this Committee:

Director
Issues

Education and Leisure Services
Trading position of the Civic Centre element of Staff and Commercial Catering.

Education and Leisure Services
Potential overspend arising from extra-district pupils.

Community and Social Services
Childrens' services

Education and Leisure Services
Review of the Library Strategy

Education and Leisure Services
Reduction/release of Education - controlled administrative offices.



(2)
THAT the Directors of Development Services/Education and Leisure explain in an e-mail to Members of this Committee the impact of the covenant upon the Chapel Street Offices and that, if this does not resolve concerns, the matter be discussed at the next meeting.



(3)
THAT future reports clarify the date upon which the savings from any proposal were scheduled to take effect.

23.
CAPITAL PROGRAMME MONITORING 2001/02
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report containing details of the current position relating to the 2001/02 Capital Programme, and indicating a potential shortfall of £8.732m in the resources required to fund the programme.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report and the proposed adjustments to the 2001/02 Capital Programme be noted.
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